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The prevention of infection is a major priority in all 
healthcare and everyone has a part to play.
•	 Please decontaminate your hands frequently for 

20 seconds using soap and water or alcohol gel if 
available

•	 If you have symptoms of diarrhoea and/or 
vomiting, cough or other respiratory symptoms, a 
temperature or any loss of taste or smell please do 
not visit the hospital or any other care facility and 
seek advice from 111

•	 Keep the environment clean and tidy
•	 Let’s work together to keep infections out of our 

hospitals and care homes.

Urgent Referrals
Emergency Department
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Introduction
This information leaflet explains why the Emergency Department 
has referred you for an urgent hospital appointment, what it 
means and what you need to do.

Why have I been referred urgently to hospital?
You have been referred urgently because it is felt that your 
symptoms need further investigation so you have been referred 
you to a specialist.

There are many common conditions that these symptoms could be 
linked to, including the possibility of cancer.

Because this referral is urgent, it means that you will be offered an 
appointment at hospital within two weeks.

Does this mean I have cancer?
Having an urgent referral does not necessarily mean you have 
cancer. Most people who have an urgent referral don’t have 
cancer. However, you have been referred because you need to see 
a specialist or have some investigations quickly to help find out 
what is wrong with you.

An urgent referral helps ensure that a diagnosis is made early and 
treatment is likely to be more effective, this is why it is important 
that you are seen within 2 weeks of the referral being made.
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What will happen next?
The hospital will send you an appointment either by letter 
within a few days or by telephone. Please ensure that you are 
available within the next two weeks to attend. If you have not 
heard anything within a week of referral please let the Fast Track 
Department know you haven’t received an appointment yet.

Once you have been given your appointment it is very important 
that you attend, so that your care is not delayed. Please let 
the hospital know immediately if you are unable to keep your 
appointment. You will then need to arrange an alternative 
appointment.

If you do not attend your hospital appointment on two occasions, 
you will be referred back to your General Practitioner (GP). 

Contact Details:
Fast Track Department: 01902 695222/23 (9am – 6pm Monday)
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